
TRAILWRITES 
MAKING TRAILS RIGHT 

        
Happy Thanksgiving, Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year 
to you and your families! 
 
Trailwrights had a great year in 2021 - much 
good work was done in Franconia Notch and 
for Dottie Bean.  Unfortunately, she passed 
away in August and we will not be returning to 
her trails. 

 
 
Trailwrights had a total of 10 outings this year, 
plus hours for handling the trailer, for a total of 
841 man hours.  We spent 3 days on Artist's 
Bluff and 5 days on Mt. Pemigewasset Trail 
(conveniently hiding the tools).  Many rock 
steps were placed, much hardening, blazing, 
and trail definition.  There were 42 different 
people that came out, including the regulars.  
We missed Hal this year, and hope he'll feel 
better next year.  Many thanks to Karl Gould, 
Ray Jackson, Rick Fregeolle, and Steve 
Marion, for their participation and leadership, 
and to all others who came out regularly.  We 
also enjoyed meeting the peak baggers who 
were required to spend three work days with 
us.  

 
Don't forget to stop at The Old Man 

viewing and find our 12x24 paver. 

 
 

 

  November 2021 

 

Special notice!!! 
Trailwright mugs were given to those 
members who participated at least three 
times with us.  Karl Gould, Gene Bouley, 
Rick and Lisa Fregeolle, Steve Marion, 
Bruce Richards, Greg Russell, Glenn 
Shearer, Andy Furey and Robin 
Plumley. Thank you all for coming out 
and helping maintain the Trails. 

 
Trailwrights Directory 

www.Trailwrights.org   Trailwrights@pobox.com 
President   OPEN 

Vice President: Bob Spoerl 603-437-0541 rspoerl@myfairpoint.net 

Secretary:  Peggy Graham 603-286-3506 halpeg76@metrocast.net 

Treasurer: Karl Gould 603-573-5877 gouldkarl@hotmail.com 

Director Ray Jackson 978-597-8813 rayjtrails@gmail.com 

Director: Darrell Hamilton 603-471-0249 darrell*h@comcast.net 

Director: Hal Graham 286-3506 halpeg76@metrocast.net 

Hiking:   Bruce Richards 603-703-6566 bruce4trails@gmail.com 

Toolmaster:  Dave Dick 603-848-3978 ddick1@comcast.net 

Trailmaster:  OPEN 

Webmaster:  Rick Blanchette 603-878-1464 rick.blanchette@gmail.com 

Publicity:  Dawn Beale 603-759-3355 nfnitedawn@gmail.com 

Newsletter Ed.    OPEN 

 
We try to have Board meetings every month.  
Wouldn't you like to join our Board? Members 
are invited to attend. 
 

Congratulations to 72 Summits Finishers: 
#48 Robin Plumley 
#49 Dexter Robinson 
#50 Nate Parsons 

 
TRAILWRIGHTS’ STORE 

   Member  Non-Member  

Blue or gray tee shirts    $  8.00    $10.00 

*Blue or gray sweatshirt $15.00   $16.00  

Bumper sticker    $ 1.00      $ 2.00 

Logo decal                $ 1.00      $ 2.00 

Logo patches                $ 4.00      $ 5.00 

Pins      $ 5.00      $ 5.00 

* All brand new hooded sweatshirts blue or 

gray! 2 unhooded sweatshirts available at a 

discount! Prices are going up. Get yours now! 

 Items available at outings.  Please call or 

email Peggy for sending through the mail. 

 

http://www.trailwrights.org/
mailto:Trailwrights@pobox.com


 
FOR SALE: 
Bell & Howell automatic professional Slide projector 
used by Trailwrights for several years when we made 
presentations to other groups.  If anyone is interested, or 
knows some way to sell this item, could you please 
notify a member of the Board. 
 

  HELP WANTED: 
President 

Trailmaster 

Board Member too busy to do trailwork? we need 

people to help plan events 

Newsletter editor with graphics experience 

You! 
 

 
Artist's Bluff last outing: 

 
 
 
Mt. Pemigewasset last outing 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mt. Pemigewasset 

 
 
Ray Jackson at Aruna Hills, 1997: 

 
 
 
 
Please send all mail to: 
Trailwrights 
PO Box 1041 
Laconia NH 03247-1041 
 
 
 
 
Find us on Facebook!                                                                                                               
 


